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DRAFT 

                            VILLAGE OF MAMARONECK   

BOARD OF TRAFFIC COMMISSIONERS 

THURSDAY, MARCH 10, 2016 

 

PRESENT:  Chairman Myron Tannenbaum, Brian Kerr, Joe Mazzullo 

   Ed Zagajeski, John Figliomeni, Abby Roberts, Kelly Wenstrup 

 

 

Chairman Tannenbaum called to order the meeting at 7:30 p.m. 

 

 

Old Business 

 
1. ‘No Parking from here to Corner’ sign at Hunter Street and Park Avenue 

 
Mr. Figliomeni and Mr. Kerr stated that they went over to the location at separate times and both 

saw vehicles parked to the corner.  Mr. Mazzullo recommended that there be no parking on all 

four corners to 15 feet in on Hunter Street and Park Avenue.  The Board agreed. 

 

On motion of Mr. Mazzullo, seconded by Mr. Figliomeni, four “No Parking Here to Corner” 

signs be put on at Hunter Street and Park Avenue fifteen feet in from the corner.  Motion passed 

unanimously. 

 

  

 
New Business 
  
1. Trucks Hitting Railroad Bridge 

 

Mr. Tannenbaum said that trucks hitting the bridge occurs mostly during the day.  Mr. Kerr said 

that trucks going in a northerly direction on Mamaroneck Avenue from the Harbor is 

problematic.   

 

Mr. Mazzullo remarked that the bridge fits in with the landscape and needs to stand out to draw 

attention to truckers.   

 

Mr. Tannenbaum said that fluorescent yellow strips on the sides facing traffic and to have 

chevrons go all the way up should raise awareness.   

 

Mr. Kerr said painted markings on the road stating Low Bridge can be helpful.   

 

Mr. Tannenbaum stated that the MTA has jurisdiction over the bridge.  He said the Traffic 

Commission will recommend to the Board of Trustees to get the MTA involved.   
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Mr. Mazzullo discussed solar powered signage that has been effective elsewhere and could be 

put on each side of the bridge.  The panels would be positioned toward the sun.   

 

Mr. Tannenbaum said they will make a recommendation to the Board of Trustees based on their 

discussions. 

 

Ms. Wenstrup suggested that the Fenimore Road bridge be included.  The Board members 

agreed.   

 

On motion of Mr. Kerr, seconded by Mr. Figliomeni, the Traffic Commission discussed effective 

solutions to minimize trucks hitting the Mamaroneck Avenue bridge and Fenimore Road bridge 

and that discussions with an MTA representative should be initiated to alleviate future damage 

and disruption.  Motion passed unanimously. 

 

 

2.  Eliminate Parking on Frank Avenue (attached resident concern, as per Mr. Slingerland) 

 
The Board discussed and determined that no action be taken.  

 

 
3.  Commuter Parking on Fenimore Road between Palmer and Bishop Avenues - resident) 

 
Discussions ensued.  It was determined that no action be taken by the majority.  

   

 
4. “No Parking Here to Corner” Keeler Avenue – resident 

 

The Board members discussed and agreed that it is a valid request.   

 

On motion of Mr. Figliomeni, seconded by Mr. Kerr, a ‘No Parking Here to Corner’ sign be put 

up west bound fifteen feet in from corner on the north side on Keeler Avenue. Motion passed 

unanimously. 

 

 

Other 

 

-  No crosswalk for children walking home on Mamaroneck Avenue and North Barry Avenue.  

Mr. Figliomeni stated that this is a busy intersection with many popular businesses such as 

Valvoline Oil, Shell gas station, dry cleaners, etc.   

 

 

- Mr. Tannenbaum said that a resident raised a concern about coming out of Crown Court near 

Raleigh Road, and making a left at Knollwood Avenue.  There are visibility issues.  Place on 

April agenda.   
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Minutes 
  
1.  Draft February Minutes 
 

On motion of Mr. Zagajeski, seconded by Mr. Mazzullo, the minutes of February 11, 2016 were 

approved as corrected.   Motion passed unanimously. 

 

Adjournment 

 

On motion of Mr. Figliomeni, seconded by Mr. Mazzullo, the meeting was adjourned at 8:15 

p.m.  Motion passed unanimously. 

 

 

PREPARED BY:    RESPECTFULLY SUBMITTED BY: 

Anne Hohlweck    Agostino A. Fusco      

    Clerk-Treasurer 

 

 

 

  


